
   

A PUBLICATION BY ALPHA PHI SIGMA  
THE CRIMINAL JUSTICE HONOR SOCIETY 

Summer 2020 

 

 
 

 
Covid-19 Update 
 
A Word from The Executive 
Council 

   
  2 
 
  3 

Chapters, We Need Your 
Help! 
 
Federal Jobs Available 
 
Graduate Program 
San Jose State University 

  4 
  
   
  5 
 
 
  6 

Scholarships 
 
In Memoriam 
   Jennifer Mendoza 
 
APS Around the World  
   University of Guelph-Humber 
   University of Guam 
   Kennesaw State University 
   New Mexico State Univ. 
   Heidelberg University 
   Dominican College 

  7 
 
  8 
 
  
  9 

Alumni Around the World  14 
 

Welcome New Chapters, 
Golden Alumni, Honorary & 
Faculty Members, and   
Reactivated Chapters  
 

Nova Southeastern Univ. 
Graduate Program  

 17 
 
 
 
 
 19 

New Merchandise   20 

Contact Information  21 

Member of the Association of College Honor Societies   Affiliated with the Academy of Criminal Justice Sciences  

INSIDE 
this issue 

Alpha Phi Sigma’s Headquarters is sponsored by the 
Abraham S. Fischler College of Education and  

School of Criminal Justice  

Covid-19 Update 
 

ADVISORS, 

WE ARE HERE  

TO HELP! 



 2 
The Docket Summer 2020  

Due to the uncertainty of colleges and universities reopening their campuses, Alpha Phi Sigma will continue to work 

with each chapter advisor to determine the best course of action for membership applications and honor regalia or-

ders this coming fall. 

 

Alpha Phi Sigma remains committed to customer service. We will make sure students continue to receive their mem-

bership packets and honor regalia orders in a timely fashion. 

 

For those advisors who will be working remotely, we will continue to receive applications and orders via email. We 

will invoice the student directly and ship to their home. For advisors at schools that reopen, we will continue the 

standard method of shipping to the advisor at the school. Knowing that things may change at any time, we ask that 

you keep HQ informed of closings and shipping alternatives. 

 

The current application for “online students” stipulates that we will ship directly to the member for a $10 shipping 

and handling fee. We will use the same method for students who will not attend campus due to closures.  Although 

we wish we could ship for free, APS is one of many non-profit organizations being financially impacted by the pan-

demic with furloughs and loss of revenue.  We count on membership and regalia orders for sustainability through the 

steadfast support of each and every advisor and member.  

 

Honor Regalia orders will also be received via email from the advisor.  We will invoice the member and ship directly 

to their home. Each student must complete an order form and include S&H listed on the form. 

 

For students completing an application and ordering Honor Regalia at the same time, we will waive the S&H for the 

regalia. The shipping charge for the membership materials and regalia (regardless of pieces ordered) will remain at 

$10. 

 

Induction ceremonies, chapter meetings, and even community service projects are being conducted via zoom by 

many of our chapters. If your chapter has had success with one or more zoom meetings, please share the details with 

us so that we can share them with all our chapters. 

 

Scholarships, Awards, and Grants will be accepted until the January 2021 deadline.  

We are here to help you in any way we can and hope that we will continue to sustain our organization post this pan-

demic and for the next 80 years. 

 

Thank you for all your support. Stay safe and healthy. 

 

Alpha Phi Sigma Headquarters 

ATTENTION ADVISORS & STUDENT MEMBERS 

Membership Processing & Honor Regalia Orders 



 3 
The Docket Summer 2020  

What unprecedented times we are living in.  The Coronavirus 

pandemic undoubtedly has presented us all with challenges un-
imaginable just four months ago. As honor students during 
these difficult times, you’ve persevered through a disrupted 
spring semester/quarter and are now heading into an unpredicta-
ble fall.  While we continue to learn in the classroom, we are 
also learning more about the virus itself, as well as its transmis-
sion.  For example, what has become abundantly clear is that 
COVID-19 doesn’t care that we are enjoying the warmth of 
summer, something that public health experts are now discover-
ing, having previously thought that the virus would be difficult 
to transmit in the summer and early fall.  We are also learning 
that there are effective ways to prevent infection, including (1) 
physical distancing, (2) personal and public hygiene, (3) facial 
coverings, and (4) the absence of large gatherings.  And while 
some of these practices have become politicized, public health 
experts agree that these basic precautions can reduce the spread 
of COVID-19 and eventually get us back to some sense of nor-
malcy—both on our campuses and in our personal lives.  
 
Despite high COVID-19 infection rates across the country at 
the time of this writing, and especially in Florida where our 
Alpha Phi Sigma Headquarters is located, we continue to be 
here for you—open for business as we have been throughout 
the Coronavirus outbreak.  Our staff, led by Executive Director 
Dr. Regina Shearn and Assistant Director Ms. Adriana Jansen, 
haven’t missed a beat and have been particularly innovative in 
ensuring the high level of service to our members and advisors 
that we’ve all become accustom to.  Our hats off to our entire 
staff!  As we continue to navigate these uncharted waters, rest 
assured that your emails will be answered, your membership 
materials will be processed and sent, and your honor regalia and 
other merchandise—signifying your accomplishments in your 
academic pursuits—will be in your hands in a timely manner.  
 
Because the spread of COVID-19 is facilitated through large 
gatherings, universities across the country are scrambling to 
determine the best course of action for their students this fall, 
based on local infection rates, recommendations from local 
public health officials, and CDC guidance.  Some of you al-
ready have been notified that your university will be entirely 
remote this fall.  Others of you will be taking some hybrid or 
face-to-face classes on campus.  Key to your success this up-
coming year will be both your flexibility and resiliency.  We 
recognize the challenges here, especially since you are making 
progress in your academic degree program while also caring for 
yourselves, friends and family members who may be sick, and 
at a time where you may have extraordinary financial challeng-
es.  This isn’t easy—and in some cases downright scary, and we 
certainly recognize that.  Your professors are also feeling the 
strain, some of whom are having to prepare quality classes in 
formats less comfortable for them, while also caring for their 
loved ones.  As students and scholars in criminal justice, we are 
in this together. 

A Word from the Alpha Phi Sigma  
Executive Council 

As we roll into a new academic year, your chapter meetings, 
social activities, events and fundraisers may look much differ-
ent than they have in the past.  And that’s okay.  Let’s embrace 
this upcoming academic year as an opportunity to explore new 
ways to think about the ideals of Alpha Phi Sigma as we con-
tinue to strive for academic excellence, to provide quality ser-
vice to those in need, to demonstrate innovative and responsive 
leadership, and to instill a sense of unity among those of us 
who seek to be the next leaders in the criminal justice field.  
Once we get through this world pandemic, we will not only 
have a story to tell our kids or grandkids, but we also will have 
stories of perseverance and the challenges we worked through.     
 
Stay safe and healthy.  We look forward to seeing you at the 
next Alpha Phi Sigma Annual Conference! 
 
Dr. Andrew Giacomazzi 
On behalf of the Executive Council 

Navigating a World Pandemic:  A Message from Your Executive Council 

Welcome Your 2020-2022 
Executive Advisors 
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CHAPTERS 

The Covid-19 Pandemic has caused turmoil in most states, at homes, nursing homes, work places, schools, and much more. As the 

country strives to reopen we cannot deny this “new” normal may be with us for a while. 
 
When most colleges and universities closed back in March of this year, professors and students were sent scrambling to complete 
their semester classes online. A new learning curve began—one we are just beginning to settle into. 
 
For Alpha Phi Sigma chapters, the pandemic created a disconnect in Unity, Leadership, and Community Service. For chapter advi-
sors and members trying to close out the Spring semester, this became an unprecedented and arduous chore. Headquarters stepped 
in and made sure that support for advisors and members alike was sustained, even through returns of packages, lost mail, and frus-
tration over membership and regalia orders. Advisors became aware of the steps Alpha Phi Sigma HQ was taking to make sure that 
membership applications were received by email, students were invoice directly ,and all was shipped to members when necessary. 
 
We all adapted to a new way of doing things and it worked. Chapters and HQ alike were successful in fulfilling all membership and 
regalia orders. But what about chapter communication and activities? We don’t have to go further than the next few pages of this 
newsletter to see that students and advisor have an uncanny ability to adapt. Chapters found new innovative ways to have meetings 
and communicate, even have induction ceremonies on Zoom for new members. Chapters also found ways to adapt service projects 
to the “new” normal. 
 
Community Service, one of Alpha Phi Sigma’s ideals may seem to be restricted in these unprecedented times, but when you think 
about how much the community is suffering, now more than ever, we need to show solidarity for the less fortunate, the sick, the 
front-line workers, the doctors, nurses, hospital employees, rescue workers, and those who put themselves in danger every day to 
keep the rest of the community safe. Many chapters have found ways to navigate the “new” normal and that is why we need your 
help! 
 
We’d like to hear from you about the innovative ways you keep the chapter moving forward through this pandemic. 
 

 Please share with us so that we may share it with all chapters, the good, the bad, and the silly. Share what your chapter has done 

or is preparing to do this coming Fall. 

 How are you keeping all members engaged while maintaining physical distance? 

 How is the chapter engaged in a service, especially with so much needed during this time? 

 How is your chapter conducting, or will conduct, a wonderful induction ceremony online? 

 How will your chapter prepare for Fall graduation? 

 How have the leaders of the chapter stepped up and involved all members with communication? 

 As we prepare for the Fall term, with many campuses closed, how will your Alpha Phi Sigma chapter step up to the new chal-

lenges? 
 
 
Send us a description, pictures, even a video of the mechanisms your chapter will employ to move forward and uphold the ideals of 
Alpha Phi Sigma . . . Leadership, Service, Unity. 
 
Please post your events on our social media platforms so all chapters can see what your chapter is doing. 
And don’t forget to share with Headquarters so that the stories may be featured on our Docket!! 
And please stay safe and keep your loved ones safe. 
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http://www.specialagents.org/
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http://www.alphaphisigma.org/scholarships
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In Memoriam 
Jennifer Mendoza 

It is with a heavy heart that we report the death of Alpha Phi Sigma alumna Jennifer Mendoza ('18). Jennifer was one of the first 
Criminal Justice majors at Azusa Pacific University and was among the very first graduates from our program. She minored in psy-
chology and was committed to using her education to help the underrepresented.  

Jennifer was a proud member of Alpha Phi Sigma's Pi Gamma Eta chapter and will be remembered for her dedicated work ethic, 
radiant personality, and love for the Los Angeles Dodgers. Jennifer was 23 years old.  

Jennifer's family requested that a scholarship be set up in her honor to help other criminal justice students at APU earn their degrees.  

The Mendoza family was presented with the Alpha Phi Sigma Honor Stole at her memorial service on March 14, 2020. 

Please keep Jennifer's friends and family in your thoughts and prayers in this difficult time. 

We will remember Jennifer as she was, full of love and dedication to her friends, family, and community. 

May she soar with the angels in amazing Grace. 

The Docket Summer 2020  



 9 

       University of  Guelph-Humber, Canada  Phi Epsilon Chapter  

The Docket Summer 2020  

The executive team for the Phi Epsilon Chapter, located at the University of Guelph-Humber in Toronto Ontario, has been hard at 

work planning events for the 2020-2021 school year. This fall, the team plans to host online events that will provide society mem-

bers and rookies an opportunity to network with industry professionals, learn about employment options, and expand their 

knowledge regarding all aspects of the criminal justice system. The fall semester events include: First Meeting, Coffee with a Cop, 

and Wrongful Conviction Day. Phi Epsilon’s executive team is very excited to have the opportunity to meet and work with current 

and incoming members of Alpha Phi Sigma, whether in person or in an online capacity. Stay safe and healthy Guelph-Humber and 

we will see you in the fall! 
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The Kappa Upsilon Chapter at Kennesaw State University hosted a donation drive and 
donated a car load of items to the Children’s Haven – an organization that assists chil-
dren who are in foster care. The KSU chapter was able to deliver the goods just before 
quarantine began.  

              University of  Guam       Lambda Psi Chapter  

The Lambda Psi Chapter at University of Guam held their induction ceremony via zoom on April 29, 2020 . 

          Kennesaw State University      Kappa Upsilon Chapter  

The Docket Summer 2020  

 

THANK YOU...CONTRIBUTING CHAPTERS.  It is great to know what is happening around the world with  
Alpha Phi Sigma chapters, members, advisors, and alumni. Featuring information such as articles and stories from chapters in 
The Docket allows the readers to remain in touch with the organization and its members.   
 
If you have an article you wrote or news about your local chapter, you may share it with all members by having the article/story 
appear in The Docket.  Please email your stories, news, and photos to Headquarters@alphaphisigma.org and write “Docket” in 
the subject field.   
 
* In order to have your Facebook/Instagram articles/photos placed in The Docket, you MUST send the post/photos via email to 
Headquarters. 
 
Must be an active chapter to contribute.  Article/story subject to approval. 

Showcase your chapter in The Docket 

mailto:headquarters@alphaphisigma.org?subject=Docket
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New Mexico State University, Las Cruces  Alpha Chi Alpha Chapter  

The Docket Summer 2020  

Spring Semester for our chapter was strange and short but we still accomplished some community ser-
vice projects, such as painting a child’s room and helping the community with an opening of a commu-

nity elementary school. Even through most events 
were canceled, our chapter encouraged each other to 
finish strong through our group chat! We honored our 
graduates with a Facebook video that can be found at 
APSNMSU. Our members finished strong and some 
even created face masks for the homeless! We are an 
excited chapter ready for the Fall Semester!  

  CONGRATS CLASS OF 2020 

In continuing with an NMSU tradition, APS members decided to take a hike 
up to "A" mountain this weekend to watch the sunset. It was a challenging 
experience with a rewarding outcome! 
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APS members joined Las Cruces Public Schools to 
launch the celebration of three new community 
schools! The launch of these schools will not only 
provide community engagement, but will also pro-
vide student support services within our public 
schools! 

It is always good to lend a helping hand to a fellow neighboring city. APS members traveled to Anthony, NM to help out their local 
La Casa Inc Domestic Violence Shelter. Our members did a great job in organizing the donation room.  

The Alpha Chi Alpha chapter at New Mexico State University wanted to share some photos from our community service events pri-
or to the lockdown due to Covid-19. 

New Mexico State University, Las Cruces  Alpha Chi Alpha Chapter  

The Docket Summer 2020  
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               Dominican College                          Kappa Psi Chapter  

The Kappa Psi Chapter at Dominican College received the 2019 Chapter Grant from Alpha Phi Sigma. The funds were proudly used 
to host and sponsor the Criminal Justice Program’s first annual Police Boot Camp and Motivational Event. This event featured po-
lice officer Joseph Parrello (Joe Nyce) of the Harrison New York Police Department. Officer Parrello is a devoted Student Resource 
Officer for the Harrison School District, a successful entrepreneur, and an exceptional motivational speaker. Officer Parrello admin-
istered the Cooper physical fitness test to aspiring police officers and then spoke to criminal justice students and honor society mem-
bers about achieving professional and personal goals, the changing nature of policing, and how to promote better police community 
relations within our schools and in the streets.  
 

The new chapter, Pi Delta Pi, at Heidelberg University held their very first induction ceremony.  

              Heidelberg University        Pi Delta Pi Chapter  

In the photo from Left to right:  
Michaela Ueberroth, Chapter Secretary,  
Mya White, Chapter President,  
Howard Maruse, Chapter Vice President,  
Kaitlynn Esquibel, Chapter Treasurer,  
Julia Campbell, and Alexa Hawk.  
 
The chapter President, Mya White, won the 2020 
Regina B. Shearn scholarship. CONGRATS!! 
 
Chapter Advisor is Dr. Sarah Lazzari 
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The National Capitol Alumni Circle held a Zoom meeting on June 3, 2020 to discuss the funding for the Nay-Latocki Military Veter-
an Scholarship.  

National Capital Region Alumni Circle  

What Else is Golden Alumni Bill Nay Up To??  

Alpha Phi Sigma Golden Lifetime Alumni, Bill Nay, continues his great work with the California Society of 
the Sons of the American Revolution. Bill Nay was presented with the SAR Patriot Medal by President Robert 
Taylor.  President Taylor bestowed this honor on Bill  for all the work he has done in partnering with Scouts 
BSA and with the Sea Cadet (NSCC/NLCC) Programs. The Patriot Medal is the highest award presented to a 
Compatriot by a State Society and recognizes long, faithful, outstanding, and distinguished service at the state 
and/or chapter level. The Patriot Medal is awarded only by a State Society and may be presented only to an 
individual.  
 

Description: The medal has a silver finish and bears the portrait of Compatriot General 
of the Army Douglas MacArthur on the obverse within the inscription, “The National 
Society of the Sons of the American Revolution.”  Compatriot MacArthur selected the 
design for the medal just prior to his death. He received the first medal, presented post-
humously at his tomb in Norfolk, Virginia, on October 19, 1964, where it is on permanent 
display."  
 
For Bill, this award has special meaning due to the connection to his father, William O 
Nay, who served in the US Navy in World War II as part of the 7th Fleet. There is a great 
book about the Theater in which his father served, "The Seventh Fleet and the Battle for 
the Philippines: MacArthur's Navy".  Bill’s Father assisted General MacArthur in 
the Liberation of the Philippines.  It was indeed a privilege for Bill to receive this Medal 
named in his Honor. Bill Nay is thankful for all the Veteran Service Organizations that 

have been a part of the partnership with the American Legion, Sons of the American Legion, the American 
Legion Riders, VFW, AMVETS, and the Marine Corps League. William O. Nay 

ALPHA PHI SIGMA 

NAY-LATOCKI  

MILITARY VETERAN  

SCHOLARSHIP 

Golden Alumni, Bill Nay, a Marine Corps Veteran, is very much involved with veteran affairs and other well- known groups and 
societies that benefit military veterans and their families.  A historian in his own  right, Bill traced his genealogy all the way back to 
the Revolutionary War. His latest project, much to the gratitude of the Alpha Phi Sigma National Capital Region Alumni Circle, is 
the creation and funding of a new  Alpha Phi Sigma Scholarship. The Nay-Latocki Military Veteran Scholarship is an annual 
scholarship bearing the name of the Nay and Latocki families, both deep rooted in American Military history. 
 
Bill wishes for the scholarship to continue the support of military veterans and he is working diligently to secure the funding neces-
sary to award the scholarship perpetually. Alpha Phi Sigma has many members  who are veterans and may become recipients of 
the scholarship. 
 
If you are interested or know of someone or an organization willing to make a donation toward the scholarship, please contact Bill 
Nay at headquarters@alphaphisigma.org or send payment to: Tasha Butler, NCR Alumni Circle, 6606 Ridge Rd, Hurlock, MD 
21643. 

mailto:headquarters@alphaphisigma.org
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Fairmont State Professor and Alpha Phi Sigma Alumnus,  
Dr. John McLaughlin, funds scholarship for police officers to attend college 

Fairmont State University professor Dr. John McLaughlin is working to help police officers looking to 
attend college by creating the Dr. John E. McLaughlin Police Scholarship. 
 
McLaughlin, a criminal justice professor, grew up in Miami-Dade County, Florida, where he started his 
career in law enforcement after receiving his bachelor’s degree. After 26 years, earning his master’s and 
doctorate degrees, he retired as a lieutenant in the economic crime bureau heading up the Mortgage 
Fraud Task Force. 
 
Inspired by the program in Miami-Dade County that allowed him to earn his degree, McLaughlin decid-
ed it was time to create a similar program at Fairmont State University. The scholarship will provide 
funding starting in fall 2020 for students who have worked at least two years as a city, county or state 

police officer to attend Fairmont State either part-time or full-time. 
 
“I decided to donate to the Fairmont State Foundation after seeing a need in the policing community. This allows officers to get their 
education and become better officers,” McLaughlin said. "Many of the local departments do not offer tuition reimbursement. 
 
Fairmont State Foundation President Julie R. Cryser said law enforcement is such a noble profession. Having a scholarship that will 
allow those in the profession to further their education is a great resource. “We are so appreciative for the support that Dr. McLaugh-
lin is providing for local police officers to ensure they are able to continue their education,” she said. “We hope that others will join 
in this worthy effort to help our city, county and state police become even better educated.” 
 
Fairmont State University President Dr. Mirta Martin said a chance to help others continue their education is an incredible gift. “Our 
nation’s police officers are professionals who selflessly protect our communities each and every day,” Martin said. “They deserve 
the best our communities can offer in return, and via the Dr. John E. McLaughlin Police Scholarship, worthy law enforcement pro-
fessionals will have the chance to further their education at Fairmont State – a school that truly appreciates their service.” 
 
McLaughlin completed his master’s at Florida International University, where he began teaching part-time after he finished, and doc-
torate at Lynn University.  
 
“Miami-Dade had a program where they provided tuition reimbursement for all employees. After you completed each course, they 
would reimburse you 50 percent of your tuition,” he said. “For that reason, I started taking graduate classes and got into a routine and 
did not stop until I got my master’s and doctorate. I was working two jobs while earning my doctorate. I used the money that I re-
ceived from teaching and the reimbursements to pay for my education, so I did not have to take out loans.” 
 
In 2013, he came to Fairmont State University as a professor in the Criminal Justice Program, teaching police operations, criminal 
investigations, crime scene investigations, Spanish for law enforcement, terrorism, advanced criminal law and homeland security.  
 
He also serves, for the past two years, at the Rivesville Police Department and is currently the police chief.  
“Being a police officer is an enormously rewarding career when you get to help people stay on track and not let them go down the 
wrong path in life,” he said. “I also really like chasing and recovering stolen cars.” 
 
McLaughlin said that he would encourage others who can to give to support scholarships for law enforcement. 

Dr. John McLaughlin is also the Editor of El Puente, the National Latino Police Officers Association Newsletter. 
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Alpha Phi Sigma Alumnus  
Douglas W. Jones shared with us his pride of 

being an Alpha Phi Sigma member with this photograph of 
the box frame displaying his Honor Regalia. 
 
Douglas is a Senior Officer Specialist with the Federal Bu-
reau of Prisons and a 2014 graduate of American Interconti-
nental University, Iota Lambda chapter. 
 
We are proud of all our members and alumni and their ac-
complishments. 

 ALL Honor Regalia order forms MUST be signed by the 

chapter Advisor.  

 The order form MUST include the Member’s full name 

and year initiated. If shipped to member, please list cur-

rent ship to address. 

 Please allow 3-4 weeks for orders to be processed and 

shipped. Orders may be placed anytime, all year round. 

 Honor Regalia orders are sent to the Advisor, unless oth-

erwise specified by Advisor due to Covid-19. S&H to 

members apply. S&H is listed on the order form. 

 Please order promptly; don’t delay. 

 No exchanges or returns of Honor Regalia.  

MUST BE ORDERED BY ADVISOR ONLY 

The Docket Summer 2020 
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New Chapters 

Honorary Members Reactivated Chapters 

Golden Alumni 

The Docket Summer 2020  

Clarion University of Pennsylvania  
Clarion PA — Pi Epsilon Beta Chapter 

 

Goodwin University 
East Hartford, CT  — Pi Epsilon Alpha Chapter 

 

Voorhees College  
Boston, MA —Pi Delta Omega Chapter 

 

Arkansas Tech University  
Russellville, AR — Pi Delta Psi Chapter 

Wheeling University, Wheeling, WV  
Delta Sigma Chi Chapter 

 
Southern Utah University, Cedar City, UT  

Beta Lambda Chapter 
 

Tiffin University, Tiffin, OH  
Alpha Epsilon Kappa Chapter 

 
Bowie State University, Bowie, MD  

Mu Delta Chapter 
 

Saint Augustine's University, Raleigh, NC  
Zeta Theta Chapter 

 
Quincy University, Quincy, IL  

Pi Beta Beta Chapter 
 

New York Institute of Technology, Old Westbury, NY 
Pi Delta Chi Chapter 

Nelson Walter 
University of Texas - Arlington, Lambda Sigma Chi Chapter 

  
Bonnchiska Duperoy  

University of Phoenix, Eta Theta Chapter  
 

Jameel H. Granberry 
Western Illinois University, Epsilon Omicron Chapter  

Michael Walker,  Alabama A&M University  
Pi Delta Delta Chapter  * Huntsville, AL 

 
Francis Carroll, Cabrini University  

Kappa Sigma Chapter * Lansdale, PA 
 

Sarah Whiteford, Ph.D., Austin Peay State University  
Phi Kappa Chapter *-Clarksville, TN 

 
Jesse McKee, Ph.D., University of North Carolina - Charlotte  

Omega Theta Chapter *Charlotte, NC 
 

Brian Royer, Quincy University  
Pi Beta Beta Chapter * Quincy, IL 
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New Faculty Members 

The Docket Summer 2020  

Omeed Ilchi, Ph.D., Westfield State University,  Hartford, CT * Omega Zeta Chapter   

Kelly Peterson, Ph.D., State University of New York - Canton, Potsdam, NY * Omega Upsilon  

Yeungjeom Lee, Ph.D., University of Alaska - Anchorage, Anchorage, AK * Omega Xi Chapter 

Jay Fortenbery, Ph.D., Elizabeth City State University, Edenton, NC * Chi Rho Omega Chapter  

Jennifer Feitel, Goodwin University, Middletown, CT *  Pi Epsilon Alpha Chapter 

Kimberly Myers, Ph.D., Goodwin University, Wethersfield, CT * Pi Epsilon Alpha Chapter  

Louis Howell, Jr., Ph.D., Voorhees College, Orangeburg, SC * Pi Delta Omega Chapter  

Michael Whalen, Ph.D., Wheeling University, Weirton, WV * Delta Sigma Chi Chapter 

Lorraine Phillips, Ph.D., Gwynedd-Mercy University, Sicklerville, NJ * Kappa Delta Chapter  

Lisa Santore, Keiser University,  Jacksonville, FL * Kappa Delta Epsilon Chapter  

Rosalynde Fenner, Ph.D., Saint Augustine's University, Durham, NC * Zeta Theta Chapter 

Kenya Brumfield-Young, Saint Louis University, St. Louis, MO * Gamma Beta Chapter 

Christine Secilia, Point Park University, Pittsburg, PA * Eta Alpha Chapter 

Joseph Schafer, Ph.D., Saint Louis University, St. Louis, MO * Gamma Beta Chapter 

Colleen Eren, Ph.D., William Paterson University, Huntington, NY * Pi Alpha Rho Chapter 

Penny Shtull, Ph.D., Norwich University, Northfield VT * Alpha Nu Omega Chapter  

John Higley, California Baptist University, Irvine, CA * Pi Delta Tau Chapter 

Charlene Cofield, Ph.D., Saint Leo University - South Hampton Roads, Chesapeake, VA * Phi Eta Chapter 

 

Alpha Phi Sigma  

WEBSITE 
www.alphaphisigma.org 

 

 
Look for the section on our website titled  

 
GRADUATE SCHOOLS 

 
This section contains the graduate and law schools 

that participate in the Alpha Phi Sigma Docket/Web 

Site advertisements of their programs. Take a look at 

the great opportunities to attend graduate school at one 

of these institutions. 

Alpha Phi Sigma is committed to helping our members maintain com-

munication through our publication The Docket.  We offer an adver-

tisement package for $1300 that may be initiated at any time during 

the year, and will run for one full year.  The package includes: 

 
 (1)  Full page ad in the Spring, Summer, and Fall issues 
  of The Docket. 
                      
 (2)  Banner for one year in the Alpha Phi Sigma                   
                     Website www.alphaphisigma.org in the Graduate 
        & Law School Section. 
 
 (3) Upon receipt of the ad, Alpha Phi Sigma will email 
  the ad to all our current members 

 
For additional information on advertisements and distribution of  

University materials at the annual conference you may call  

headquarters or contact the editor at ajansen@alphaphisigma.org 

http://www.alphaphisigma.org
http://www.alphaphisigma.org
mailto:ajansen@alphaphisigma.org
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Jade Heathered T-shirt with 
Greek Letters Applique 

Military Green V-neck light weight T-shirt with Greek Letters and 
Member across chest 

Ladies Relaxed V-neck T-shirt in Heliconia Pink 

Spider Navy Tie-Dye  
T-shirt with Greek letters 

COEXIST T-shirt and Hoodie 
with Alpha Phi Sigma key on 
back. Antique Cherry Red  

3-layer APS Face-mask 

Alpha Phi Sigma Fine Jewelry Collection 

Alpha Phi Sigma has a very unique and fashionable jewelry 
line designed by Honorary Member Ken Jernigan. Most rings 
and the Greek letter charm are available in yellow gold, white 
gold, and silver.  These are pieces you can wear proudly for a 
lifetime.  Check out the pricing and order online. Pricing starts 
as low as $35.   
 
You may preview the jewelry online at  
http://www.kenjernigan.com/Alpha-Phi-Sigma/ 

Shop Alpha Phi Sigma 

Licensed Merchandise  

Click Here 

The Docket Summer 2020 

http://www.kenjernigan.com/Alpha-Phi-Sigma/
http://www.alphaphisigma.org/shop
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ALPHA PHI SIGMA 
PRIVACY POLICY  

 

Alpha Phi Sigma does not share 
members' personal information with 
third parties. We do not share mem-
bership lists for research, data, pro-
motions, nor for any other rea-
son. Alpha Phi Sigma will respond 
only to an authorized agency's in-
quiry to confirm a specific mem-
ber. We respect the confidentiality 
and privacy of our members. Alpha 
Phi Sigma maintains high standards 
and procedures to conform to the 
ethical policies of the Association of 
College Honor Societies.  

 
 Regina B. Shearn, Ph.D. 

 Executive Director 

 
  rbshearn@alphaphisigma.org 

Alpha Phi Sigma 
The Criminal Justice Honor Society 
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Academic Excellence, Unity,  
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